
Weekly Update 

Friday 2nd October 2020 

Dear Families and Friends,  

We have had an incredible ‘healthy me’ week, and as it coincided with my lesson observations, I was able to see first hand 

all the wonderful opportunities the children have had to think about being healthy.  

I am delighted to tell you that this week we voted in our Captains, Vice Captains and Prefects. The votes came in on 

Monday, and next week we will be having our badge celebration for Captains: Lexi, Daniel, Hollie and Sophie; Vice 

Captains: Noah, Scott, Henry and Bo; Prefects: Elliott, Reuben and Bethany.  As you know, our pupil leadership team have a 

vital role to play in representing our school, being role models for our ethics and our values, supporting members of their 

house and leading them to higher successes. Well done to them. Their photos are being placed in our hall house display, 

and today they will be doing their first house point count. Don’t forget, house groups are given additional points for 

attendance and punctuality, as well as learning and behaviours for learning.   

E-safety is a core part of the school curriculum and safeguarding duty of care.  We do a tremendous amount in school to 

inform children and also to support information being shared with families. We know that children want to play grown up 

games or have online media accounts, and keeping those safety boundaries can be a challenge. Tik Tok and Fortnite are 

ones that are regularly popping up and these are too old for ALL of the children who attend Shefford Lower School.  Tik Tok 

has an age restriction of 12+ years and Fortnite of 13+ years. We have a duty of care to liaise with families and sometimes 

with other professionals if children are not kept safe from potential online harms. Children are not permitted to bring in 

merchandise that may normalise online behaviours and encourage others, such as pencil cases, T-shirts, bags and other 

items. We politely ask that families do not put teachers in the awkward position of raising 

this individually. If you would like support for your family please do contact Mrs Parry via 

the school office.  

Our fabulous School Parliament have been thinking hard about what it means to be a 

school MP. They even took some learning home. I was thrilled to see the detail in some of 

the PowerPoints shared with me, and this model too! Isn’t it just wonderful? 

We remain very grateful for families adhering to the one way walking system. We have a 

number of vulnerable users arriving to the site, and your support is helping them to feel 

safe too.  Thank you.  When dropping children off or collecting them, please be mindful of 

adult conversations that may not be suitable for little ears or other adults. We realise with 

social restrictions in place, the school site is a place you will see others and want to talk. 

However, we ask that you move on and reduce the adults on site, and that conversations 

overheard should not be of an adult nature. 

You will see from our published dates on the pages of this newsletter that our Harvest celebration is October 12th. We 

WILL still be collecting offerings, quarantining them, then our pupil leaders will be delivering them via the local church. 

Reverend Roni has offered to bless the food we gather for Harvest. Reverend Valentine has recorded a harvest assembly 

for the children too. With help from the town hall, we will also be putting our messages into the community and can’t wait 

to share this with you.  

Coming soon is the PSA mufti day. Fundraising opportunities are limited for the PSA with current restrictions, and mufti 

days enable them to support our school with all the wonderful things they do. If you wish to join the PSA, please just let 

them know. 

Yours sincerely , 

Mrs Finch 



Values  

The values from 28th September — 16th October are Respect and Responsibility 

“Treat others as you would like to be treated.” The Golden Rule. 

Respect for everyone and everything. Taking on responsibility, owning our mistakes or our errors of 

judgement and resolving them to learn from these experiences. 

Developing our community by building each other up and including everyone is our groups so that 

they feel a sense of belonging. 

Walk to School Week   

After Bike to School this week, next week it is Walk to School Week! There are many benefits from 

walking to and from school such as supporting brain power and performance in class, improving 

mood and more people walking means fewer cars on the road and less traffic! Please see the Family 

Walk to School kit attached to the ParentMail that was sent out yesterday, for advice for parents on 

how to overcome common barriers on walking to school!  

Naming Items 

Please can we remind parents to name ALL items that children bring in to school e.g. clothes, water 

bottles, snack boxes etc. We try to return any named items to children’s classes however we currently 

have very full lost property boxes at the moment with items that have no names on. 

Year 3 Celtic Harmony Trip 

Don’t forget to complete the form  and make payment for the Year 3 

trip to the Celtic Harmony, by Thursday 8th October. 



Music News 

  

We are delighted to share the following music medal results with you. The children deserve 

particular congratulations for managing to complete their exams before school was closed due to 

lockdown measures. Certificates and medals have now arrived and will be given out to the children this 

week. 

  

Silver Medal 

Enya B (with excellence) 

Matthew F (with excellence) 

Annabel G 

Priya G (with excellence) 

Abigail H (with excellence) 

Sky L (with excellence) 

Summer L 

Kayla M 

Lilly S 

Ellie S (with excellence) 

  

Bronze Medal 

Abigail H (with excellence) 

Bethany J (with excellence) 

Lexi M (with excellence) 

Jessica R (with excellence) 

  









Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 

Please see the link to magazine below: 

Families Magazine Online Sep/Oct  





Autumn Term 2020  

12th October  Harvest  

13th October  Year 3 Celtic Harmony Trip  

20th October  Parent Consultation Evening 

21st October  Individual School Photographs  

22nd October  Parent Consultation Evening  

23rd October  PSA Mufti Day  

26th October  Half Term  

2nd November  Inset Day  

3rd November  Children Return to School  

3rd November  Year 1 Vision Screening  

6th November  Diwali Day  

13th November  Children in Need 

16th November  Anti-Bullying Week 

26th November  Flu Immunisations for Year R, 1, 2,3 and 4  

Diary Dates  
(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 



2nd December  EYFS Dress Rehearsal 2.00pm 

3rd December  EYFS Concert 10.00am 

4th December  EYFS Concert 2.00pm 

7th December  KS1 Dress Rehearsal AM, KS2 Dress Rehearsal PM 

9th December  KS1 Concert 9.30am, KS2 Concert 2.30pm 

10th December  KS2 Concert 9.30am, KS2 Concert 2.30pm 

11th December Present Day  

14th December  Christingle 50th Anniversary  

15th December  Christmas Dinner 

16th December  EYFS Parties with Santa  AM 

17th December  KS1 Parties with Santa AM 

17th December  KS2 Parties with Santa PM  

18th December Christmas Carols 

End of Term  

 


